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        16th July 2015 
Dear parents, 
 
KS2 SAT’s Results 
Congratulations to year 6 (and Miss Martindale and Mrs Charter) for superb SATs 
work.  We are very proud of our SAT’s results in Reading, Writing and Maths which 
are well above the National average. 
 
Class 3 – Harry Potter Café 
A huge thank you to everyone who helped and supported our Harry Potter Café last 
week.  We are delighted to let you know that we made £185.85 profit to support the 
Jenga Project in Uganda.  
 
Change4Life and Schools’ 
This year’s campaign launches to coincide with the publication of an evidence review 
by British Heart Foundation that points to strong evidence that physical activity and 
sport has a positive impact on children’s social skills and self-esteem. 
 
Parents can search “Change4Life” online to sign their children up and will receive a 
free pack, which will include a team wristband with timer (while stocks last), activity 
cards and a team poster with stickers for children to chart their progress.  There 
will also be lots more 10 Minute Shake-up games, inspired by Disney characters, 
online.  www.onlinepressoffice.tnrcommunicatons.co.uk/Change4Life. 
 
Contacting the school 
At times it is necessary for parents to contact class teachers and the Headteacher 
by email.  Can you please ensure that the address you use is 
admin@littlegaddesden.herts.sch.uk and clearly state who the email is for in the 
subject heading.  Please do not at any time, email staff on any other address.  We 
have been advised by Herts County that parents should not be using private email 
addresses to contact staff and we are following their guidelines. 
 
 

http://www.onlinepressoffice.tnrcommunicatons.co.uk/Change4Life
mailto:admin@littlegaddesden.herts.sch.uk


 
 
 
 
Running Club 
Running Club will continue throughout the summer break at the usual time of 8.00 a.m. 
Friday mornings.  Parents can check with Fiona Newberry on 07961869764 in case of 
adverse weather. 
 
Thank you for your support throughout this school year.  You are all welcome to join 
us in the Church tomorrow morning at 9.15a.m. for our leavers service. 
 
Term begins on Thursday 3rd September at 08.50a.m. and we would be grateful if you 
could ensure that all uniform is clearly labelled, including school shoes. 
 
Can I wish you all a very happy holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Charis Geoghegan 
Headteacher 


